       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH
MINUTES

16 September 2013

at

Berneray Community Hall
Present: Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Fred MacLeod (Treasurer), John MacLean, Mary McCormick, Margaret Patterson, Ian Hoyle (Clerk), Cllr A Campbell, one member of the public.

Apologies: Cllr Neil Beaton, PC Craig Rose, Cllr U Robertson.
	
	Description
	Responsibility

Initials

	1
	Minutes read and approved.
	

	2
	Andrew Roger has had many meetings with the council regarding the excessively long journey time to School in the mornings, with no resolution in sight.

Archie Campbell will pursue this matter on our behalf.
	

	3
	The new school for North Uist is to be built at Bay Head on the site of the old school.
	

	4
	We have had our last payment from the council cleaning and maintaining the Harbour toilet and shower block.

We have had a very generous offer of £600 pa from Loch Duart fish-farm towards the cost of maintaining these facilities, for which we are very grateful.

We shall also put up 2 more honesty boxes to raise additional funds for the above.

This should allow us to keep these facilities open all year round.
	

	5
	Rabbit burrows and young rabbits have been found in the dunes of West beach.

This is a serious issue, and we will need to put in considerable time and money to eradicate them. 
Volunteers will be needed to locate all the burrows.
The causeway is also becoming overgrown, and we will need the council to spray weed killer .
	

	6
	There is a proposal to form a Uist and Barra community council association.

We are in favour of this proposal and will write to confirm our intention to participate.
	IFH

	7
	There is a Bays of Harris buyout meeting in the Hall on Friday the 27th september at 7:30. Everyone with an interest is urged to come along.
	

	8
	We have written to offer our objections to the proposed Pharmacy plans, a copy of this letter can be found below.
	

	9
	There is a new scheme to assist in the purchase of a Defibrillator for Berneray.

We will also be looking for volunteers to be trained it its use.
	

	
	
	

	
	The Next meeting is scheduled for Monday the 28th October.
	

	
	
	


Pharmacy letter:
Hi Christine,

At our meeting on Monday the 16th of September, the Berneray Community Council agreed that we should notify you of our objections to the Pharmacy.
The proposed 'Neighborhood' for the Pharmacy is inapproprate, and could not be described as such by any stretch of the imagination.
If the proposal was to go ahead there would be a significant reduction in the quality of healthcare that could be delivered by our Lochmaddy Doctors.

Having to travel to Benbecula to collect medication represents a significant cost in both money and time.
The round trip is 60 miles, taking  1 hour 45 minutes by car on a good day, and if they don't have the medication you need you will need to do this twice.
This travel time makes the last practical doctors appointment time of 4:00pm, if you have your own transport, and if you use public transport, 3:00pm.
If you are on public transport with a Doctors appointment at 3:15, you would leave Berneray on the 2:35pm bus and arrive back on Berneray at 6:35pm, a total time of 4 hours !! and costing over £10.
For some residents of Berneray this will be completely out of the question, and they will go without rather than spend that amount of time and money.

On Berneray, a significant proportion of the population are elderly, and unable to drive themselves. The Lochmaddy doctors come to Berneray, on a regular basis, to deliver medication and to offer a surgery for those unable to travel.
This delivery of medication would stop, if the pharmacy proposal was to go ahead.

It is the opinion of the Berneray Community Council that the Pharmacy proposal is illogical, impractical and wrong.
It seems grossly unfair, that someone can destroy a perfectly good medical service for many, for personal gain at the tax payers expense.

Ian Hoyle (Clerk BCC) 
